

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth Massachusetts Historical Commission

February 19, 2019

Ms. Renee Mierzejewski
Duxbury Historic District Commission
Town of Duxbury
878 Tremont Street
Duxbury, MA 02332

RE: Local Historic District Preliminary Study Report for Duxbury-Tarkiln Local Historic District, Bradford Local Historic District, Winsor Local Historic District, Powder Point Local Historic District and King Caesar Local Historic District.

Dear Ms. Mierzejewski:

The Massachusetts Historical Commission voted on February 13, 2019 to acknowledge receipt of the Duxbury Local Historic District Preliminary Study Report and provide the following advisory recommendations and comments:

The Massachusetts Historical Commission encourages the town of Duxbury to establish the Tarkiln Local Historic District.

The Massachusetts Historical Commission encourages the town of Duxbury to expand the Bradford Local Historic District.

The Massachusetts Historical Commission encourages the town of Duxbury to expand the Winsor Local Historic District.

There was no motion put forward for the expansion of the Powder Point Local Historic District. There was no motion put forward for the expansion of the King Caesar Local Historic District.

The Massachusetts Historical Commission requested that MHC staff seek additional information on the Powder Point and King Caesar Local Historic Districts. I would be happy to discuss this with you further. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Christopher C. Skelly

Director of Local Government Programs